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Media release

Date Tuesday, 18 February 2025  

National Anti-Corruption Commission to 
investigate Robodebt referrals 
As a result of the decision made by its independent reconsideration delegate, Mr Geoffrey 

Nettle AC KC, on 10 February 2025, the Commission will investigate the 6 referrals it 

received from the Royal Commission into the Robodebt Scheme. 

The purpose of the investigation is to determine whether or not any of the 6 referred 

persons engaged in corrupt conduct. 

Consistent with its usual practice, the Commission does not publish reasons for 

commencing an investigation, as doing so may prejudice the investigations, disclose 

information which the Commission is required by law to keep confidential, compromise 

investigative pathways and/or unfairly impact reputations and rights of individuals to 

impartial adjudication.  

The Commission is now making arrangements to ensure the impartial and fair 

investigation of the referrals, as it did with the appointment of Mr Nettle as independent 

reconsideration delegate.   

The Commissioner and those Deputy Commissioners who were involved in the original 

decision not to investigate the referrals, will not participate in the investigation. 
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